## VILLAGE OF FOREST VIEW

# NEWSLETTER





#### FROM THE DESK OF THE PRESIDENT

#### Dear Residents:

Once again, I would like to thank Bob and LeeAnn for their service to the Residents, Village Staff and the Village Board. As excited as I am for their many years of retirement, I am equally excited about working with Lucy and Jack. There will be plenty of work and challenges ahead for the Village. I am confident that they, along with our Village Staff and Board Members are ready and able to take on these challenges.

I am a "Hands On, Boots on the Ground" type of manager. As President I have already had staff meetings with the Police, Fire and Public Works Departments. The plan is to have quarterly meetings with each department to better know their needs. I have had one Police Ride Along with Chief Gary Wiseman and plan to have additional Ride Alongs with the Shift Commanders. I have two to three meetings per week with our Village Administrator Mark Masciola. Let me just say...we are very fortunate to have someone like Mark running the day to day operations for our Village.

Finally, I would like you to know that I have an open door policy. Staff members, Police, Fire, Public Works employees and Residents can always contact me at any time. Just call the office or stop by my home on Grove & 46<sup>th</sup> Street.

I hope your summer was filled with sunshine and fun! Wishing our winter will be a mild one.



Thank you,

Lawrence Powell

## FROM THE VILLAGE OFFICE...



## OUTSIDE DROP BOX



For your convenience, residents are now able to drop-off water bill payments, police ticket fines, and other Village business, in the locked drop box located by the back entrance (parking lot side) of the Village Hall. Please do not put cash in the outside box. Payments dropped in the box must be by check. Cash payments, or any payments for that matter, can still be made in the Village Office during normal business hours as we always enjoy seeing residents! {Payments after-hours can be made in the Police Department which is open 24/7, entrance on 46<sup>th</sup> Street (must be exact cash in the Police Department as no change can be given)}.

PLEASE NOTE: The Village Office will be closed on Thursday, November 28<sup>th</sup> and Friday, November 29<sup>th</sup> for the Thanksgiving holiday.



## BUILDING PERMITS



A building permit must be obtained *prior* to the construction, alteration/remodel or repair of any house/property whether doing the work yourself or by a contractor. Permits are needed for, but not limited to, the following: alterations involving moving or adding walls, basement finish-out, electrical and plumbing work, HVAC work, shed, fence, deck, patio, roof, driveway, window replacement, siding, solar panel installation and swimming pools. If you're not sure if a permit is required, please call the Village Office at 708-788-3429. Some building permits require a fee, however many projects there is no fee at all for the permit.

Penalty for Work Started with No Building Permit: \$100.00 fine plus penalty amount equal to double the cost of the permit.

Permits are required to insure that the work adheres to Forest View Building Codes. Also permits can guarantee that a contractor is insured and bonded and the homeowner is protected from fraud.



#### Friendly Reminder

If Groot forgets to stop by your home on pick up day, Please call them at 888-485-0900 You will be added to the schedule.

#### **SALUTE TO OUR HEROES**





Not only on Veteran's Day in November, but each and every day, we would like to salute all our active, inactive, and retired military residents who have so bravely served our nation!

#### **FLU VACCINES**

The Stickney Public Health District offers influenza vaccinations during business hours to all residents (the Village of Forest View is part of Stickney Township so residents are eligible for all Stickney Township services and programs). The vaccination is free to residents under the age of 19. Adult vaccinations are available for \$20.00; senior citizens they will work with your Medicare plan. The nearest clinic is at 6721 W. 40<sup>th</sup> Street, Stickney. For more information, the telephone number for that location is 708-788-9100.

Vaccinations are available while supplies last.
Stickney Township Websites:
www.townshipofstickney.org
www.stickneypublichealthdistrict.org

### 2020 CENSUS

The federal government is required to conduct a census count every ten years. Consequently, the next census count will be taken in 2020. You will have the option of responding online, by mail, or by phone. Households that don't respond in one of these ways will be visited by a census taker to collect the information in person. Regardless of how you respond, your personal information is protected by law. The Census Bureau can only use your answers to produce statistics. It will be important that you respond to the census since the amount of money that trickles down to our Village from the state and federal governments will be determined by the information you provide.

Look for further information in upcoming Village Newsletters.



## Why We Ask

#### The 2020 Census is easy. The questions are simple.

The census asks questions that provide a snapshot of the nation. Census results afect your voice in government, how much funding your community receives, and how your community plans for the future.

When you fill out the census, you help:

- Determine how many seats your state gets inCongress.
- Guide how more than \$675 billion in federal funding is distributed to states and communities eachyear.
- Create jobs, provide housing, prepare for emergencies, and buildschools, roads andhospitals.

## POPULATION COUNT (NUMBER OF PEOPLE LIVING OR STAYING)

We ask this question to collect an accurate count of the number of people at each address on Census Day, April 1, 2020. Each decade, census results determine how many seats your state gets in Congress. State and local offcials use census counts to draw boundaries for districts like congressional districts, state legislative districts and school districts.

## ANY ADDITIONAL PEOPLE LIVING OR STAYING

Our goal is to count people once, only once and in the right place according to where they live on Census Day. Keeping this goal in mind, we ask this question to ensure that everyone living at an address is counted.

#### OWNER/RENTER

We ask about whether a home is owned or rented to create statistics about



homeownership and renters. Homeownership rates serve as an indicator of the nation's economy and help in administering housing programs and informing planning decisions.

#### PHONE NUMBER

We ask for a phone number in case we need to contact you. We will never share your number and will only contact you if needed for offcial Census Bureau business.

Revised July 12, 2019

Connect with us @uscensusbureau

2020CENSUS.GOV

Shape your future START HERE >



## Why We Ask

The 2020 Census is easy. The questions are simple.

#### NAME

We ask for names to ensure everyone in the house is counted. Listing the name of each person in the household helps respondents include all members, particularly in large households where a respondent may forget who was counted and who was not.

#### SEX

We ask about the sex of each person to create statistics about males and females. Census data about sex are used in planning and funding government programs, and in evaluating other government programs and policies to ensure they fairly and equitably serve the needs of males and females. These statistics are also used to enforce laws, regulations and policies against discrimination in government programs and in society.

#### AGE AND DATE OF BIRTH

We ask about age and date of birth to understand the size and characteristics of diferent age groups and to present other data by age. Local, state, tribal and federal agencies use age data to plan and fund government programs that provide assistance or services for specific age groups, such as children, working-age adults, women of childbearing age, or the older population. These statistics also help enforce laws, regulations and policies against age discrimination in government programs and in society.

#### HISPANIC, LATINO OR SPANISH ORIGIN

We ask about whether a person is of Hispanic, Latino or Spanish origin to create statistics about this ethnic group. The data collected in this question are needed by federal agencies to monitor compliance with antidiscrimination provisions, such as under the Voting Rights Act and the Civil Rights Act.

#### RACE

We ask about a person's race to create statistics about race and to present other statistics by race groups. The data collected in this question are needed by federal agencies to monitor compliance with anti-discrimination provisions, such as under the Voting Rights Act and the Civil Rights Act. State governments use the data to determine congressional, state and local voting districts.

## WHETHER A PERSON LIVES OR STAYS SOMEWHERE ELSE

Our goal is to count people once, only once and in the right place according to where they live on Census Day. Keeping this goal in mind, we ask this question to ensure individuals are not included at multiple addresses.

#### RELATIONSHIP

We ask about the relationship of each person in a household to one central person to create estimates about families, households and other groups. Relationship data are used in planning and funding government programs that provide funds or services for families, people living or raising children alone, grandparents living with grandchildren, or other households that qualify for additional assistance.

Connect with us @uscensusbureau

## How the 2020 Census will invite everyone to respond



#### What to Expect in the Mail

When it's time to respond, most households will receive an invitation in the mail. Every household will have the option of responding online, by mail, or by phone.

Depending on how likely your area is to respond online, you'll receive either an invitation encouraging you to respond online or an invitation along with a paper questionnaire.

#### **Letter Invitation**

- Most areas of the country are likely to respond online, so most households will receive a letter asking you to go online to complete the census questionnaire.
- We plan on working with the U.S. Postal Service to stagger the delivery of these invitations over several days. This way we can spread out the number of users responding online, and we'll be able to serve you better if you need help over the phone.

#### **Letter Invitation and Paper Questionnaire**

 Areas that are less likely to respond online will receive a paper questionnaire along with their invitation. The invitation will also include information about how to respond online or by phone.

WHAT WE WILL SEND IN THE MAIL	
On or between	You'll receive:
March 12-20	An invitation to respond online to the 2020 Census. (Some households will also receive paper questionnaires.)
March 16-24	A reminder letter.
	If you haven't responded yet:
March 26-April 3	A reminder postcard.
April 8-16	A reminder letter and paper questionnaire.
April 20-27	A final reminder postcard before we follow up in person.

## We understand you might miss our initial letter in the mail.

- Every household that hasn't already responded will receive reminders and will eventually receive a paper questionnaire.
- It doesn't matter which initial invitation you get or how you get it—we will follow up in person with all households that don't respond.



## 50 WAYS CENSUS DATA ARE USED

- Decision making at all levels of government.
- Drawing federal, state, and local legislative districts.
- Attracting new businesses to state and local areas.
- Distributing over \$675 billion annually in federal funds and even more in state funds.
- Forecasting future transportation needs for all segments of the population.
- Planning for hospitals, nursing homes, clinics, and the location of other health services.
- Forecasting future housing needs for all segments of the population.
- Directing funds for services for people in poverty.
- Designing public safety strategies.
- · Development of rural areas.
- · Analyzing local trends.
- Estimating the number of people displaced by natural disasters.
- Developing assistance programs for American Indians and Alaska Natives.
- Creating maps to speed emergency services to households in need of assistance.
- Delivering goods and services to local markets.

- Designing facilities for people with disabilities, the elderly, or children.
- Planning future government services.
- Planning investments and evaluating financial risk.
- Publishing economic and statistical reports about the United States and its people.
- · Facilitating scientific research.
- Developing "intelligent" maps for government and business.
- Providing proof of age, relationship, or residence certificates provided by the Census Bureau.
- · Distributing medical research.
- Reapportioning seats in the House of Representatives.
- Planning and researching for media as backup for news stories.
- Drawing school district boundaries.
- Planning budgets for government at all levels:
- Spotting trends in the economic well-being of the nation.
- Planning for public transportation services.
- Planning health and educational services for people with disabilities.
- Establishing fair market rents and enforcing fair lending practices.

- Directing services to children and adults with limited English-language proficiency.
- · Planning urban land use.
- · Planning outreach strategies.
- Understanding labor supply.
- Assessing the potential for spread of communicable diseases.
- · Making business decisions.
- Understanding consumer needs.
- Planning for faith-based organizations.
- Locating factory sites and distribution centers.
- Distributing catalogs and developing direct mail pieces.
- Setting a standard for creating both public and private sector surveys.
- Evaluating programs in different geographic areas.
- Providing genealogical research.
- · Planning for school projects.
- Developing adult education programs.
- Researching historical subject areas.
- Determining areas eligible for housing assistance and rehabilitation loans.





The Forest View Fire Department is teaming up with National Fire Protection Association (NFPA) — the official sponsor of Fire Prevention Week for more than 90 years — to promote this year's Fire Prevention Week campaign, "Not Every Hero Wears a Cape. Plan and Practice Your Escape!" The campaign works to educate everyone about the basic but important actions they can take to keep themselves and those around them safe. In a typical home fire, you may have as little as one to two minutes to escape safely from the time the smoke alarm sounds. Escape planning and practice can help you make the most of the time you have, giving everyone enough time to get out. Knowing how to use that time wisely takes planning and practice.

#### Home Fire Escape Planning and Practice

Home fire escape planning and drills are an essential part of fire safety. A home fire escape plan needs to be developed and practiced before a fire strikes.

#### **▶** Home fire escape planning should include the following:

- Drawing a map of each level of the home, showing all doors and windows
- Going to each room and pointing to the two ways out
- Making sure someone will help children, older adults, and people with disabilities wake up and get out
- Teaching children how to escape on their own in case you cannot help them
- Establishing a meeting place outside and away from the home where everyone can meet after exiting
- Having properly installed and maintained smoke alarms

#### > Home fire escape practice should include the following:

- Pushing the smoke alarm button to start the drill
- Practicing what to do in case there is smoke: Get low and go. Get out fast.
- Practicing using different ways out and closing doors behind you as you leave
- Never going back for people, pets, or things
- Going to your outdoor meeting place
- Calling 9-1-1 or the local emergency number from a cell phone or neighbor's phone

For more information about Fire Prevention Week and home escape planning, visit www.firepreventionweek.org

"Reproduced from NFPA's website, www.nfpa.org/public education (c) NFPA"



Once again, the Forest View Fire Department wants to make sure you have a working smoke detector AND carbon monoxide detector.

Smoke detectors and carbon monoxide detectors are required by law. At a minimum, we recommend detectors that have 10 year lithium batteries. Hardwired, interconnected devices are the best solution. Every house is different, but you should have both detectors on every floor of your home.

A home without working detectors could cost you your life. Why not make sure your home is safe and get some today!



Fall greetings from the desk of the Fire Chief Tom Heller.

Fall is upon us again, where did the summer go? Now it is time to start putting away the summer stuff and start planning for High School Homecomings and football season. It's time to look forward to raking up the leaves and cool evenings sitting in front of a fire pit.

As we are putting things away for the summer, there are a few things to keep in mind. I would like to remind you as you put the lawn mower away for the season, drain the gas so it is not sitting all winter with fuel in it.

Some other things to think about as the weather gets cooler:

- Having the furnace checked and tuned up as needed.
- Checking the fire place and chimney. Has it been cleaned, and make sure that the flue is clear of any blockage.
- Use of the fire pit or outside fire place, make sure that little kids stay back. Cooking S'mores is fun but let's make sure the little ones are safe.
- Remember you cannot burn leaves here in Cook County.
- And last in November when we change our clocks back (fall back, spring forward), change the batteries in your smoke detector and CO detector. And if the detector is over 7 to 10 years old, it is time to change it out for a new one.

If you have any questions feel free to call the fire station, we are here to help you. One last thing I would like to tell you about;

On an August night, the ambulance crew was coming back from Mac Neal Hospital after a call. As the crew was coming up to 46<sup>th</sup> Street and Oak Park Ave, they had the windows down in the ambulance since it was nice outside. They heard a female screaming. They continued to turn on 46th Street and were heading for the station. They started to look around trying to find where the screaming was coming from. As they came to the interstation of 46th and Clinton they found two residents in the parkway. One was lying on the ground and the other was kneeling next to him. They looked and saw that the house they were in front of had the garage and front doors wide open. The crew notified dispatch to send the PD to secure the house and the scene. They started to treat the two patients. The PD Officer arrived on the scene and secured the house. The crew treated both patients. The third member of the crew responded from the station and assisted with the care of the patients. One of the crew members used the patient's cell phone to contact the patient's family member to come to the hospital. Both patients were treated and released from hospital later that day.

The crew was Deputy Chief A.J. Aiardo, Lieutenant O. Juarez, and Firefighter R. Aldape, and Police Officer K. Clayton. They were recognized at the September 10, 2019 Board Meeting. It is an honor that we have such good members of our fire and police departments who provide continuous great service to our residents.

Just a reminder that Daylight Savings Time ends at 2:00 A.M. on Sunday, November 3<sup>rd</sup>. Please remember to turn your clocks back one hour.



#### **PUBLIC WORKS**

#### **FALLING LEAVES**

When you start raking those colorful leaves, please refrain from raking them into the street. Public Works already has a difficult time keeping the leaves that naturally fall into the street from entering sewer intake basins. As you may have noticed, when intake grates and basins become clogged, localized street flooding occurs.

For new residents, leaves are to be placed in paper yard waste bags or garbage cans with a "Compost Only" sticker affixed to it. "Compost Only" stickers are available at the Village Office at no charge. Place full bags or garbage cans at the curb for Wednesday morning pickup.

We ask for your support by not raking the leaves into the street, and when possible, to rake the leaves out of the gutters as you're cleaning your yard.

Yard waste pickup will end on November 27<sup>th</sup>.



## SNOW REMOVAL PARKING BAN

And looking a little further down the road.....Please remember that the snow removal parking ban and towing ordinance is in effect when a snow fall of 2 inches or more occurs. Cars in violation of this ban will be ticketed and towed. NO EXCEPTIONS!! Any questions contact Police Department at non-emergency number 708-788-0318.

#### POLICE DEPARTMENT

#### **DOG OWNERSHIP**



We would like to take this opportunity to remind all residents that per Village Code all dogs must be

licensed ANNUALLY (in the month of June each year) with the Village Office and wear an up-to-date dog identification tag. To obtain a license, owners must show proof of a current rabies vaccination. Please remember that no more than three (3) dogs are allowed per residence. If a dog in in your future plans, registration must occur within 30 days after acquiring, maintaining or harboring new dog. Failure to abide by Village Code will result in penalty for being in violation.



#### **NEW SQUAD**

Keep an eye out for our new Unmarked Squad.

We are happy to announce the arrival of our new Police Vehicle.



# HAPPY RETIREMENT LEEANN WE WILL MISS YOU!















#### SOMEONE YOU SHOULD KNOW



## FULL-TIME POLICE OFFICER KERRIS CLAYTON

Congratulations Officer Clayton

Officer Clayton began employment with us in 2018. He previously worked with the Phoenix Police Department. His duties as Dispatch / Police Recruit included patrolling, enforcing laws, answering calls for help, arrests, issuing citations and testifying in court. Officer Clayton has additional experience as a Public Safety Officer with the Illinois Institute of Technology and a Finger Print Tech / Junior Instructor with the PTC Security Training Academy.

He enjoys working for our Village and meeting new people every day. The ability to help others who may not be able to help themselves is what led him to law enforcement.

Officer Clayton is finishing his last two classes and will receive his Associates in Arts.

He enjoys spending time with his wife and two children ages 8 & 2. His hobbies include shooting, exercising and trying exotic food.



## FULL-TIME POLICE OFFICER MICHELLE CIPRIANI

Congratulations Officer Cipriani

Officer Cipriani began employment with us in January 2019. She previously worked for Crestwood P.D. as a Police Officer, Juvenile Officer and Elderly Service Officer. Officer Cipriani has additional experience as Sergeant for the Merrionette Park P.D. and worked for the Willow Springs Police Department.

She did not choose law enforcement as much as it chose her.. She feels this profession needs people with empathy and compassion.

She has received Juvenile Officer and Elderly Service Officer Certification. She has received Rookie of the Year Award from Crestwood, Officer of the Year from Merrionette Park and the Life Saving Award from Willow Springs.

She enjoys spending time with her Husband and children ages 17, 15, & 13 along with their family dog and birds. Her hobbies include time with family at the beach, kayaking, biking and playing basketball.

#### SOMEONE YOU SHOULD KNOW



# MEET YOUR NEW VILLAGE OFFICE ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT LUCY VOGT

Lucia "Lucy" Vogt joins the Village Office Staff here to serve you. Lucy has an abundance of office experience.

At one time, she was a business owner of a Tropical Sno. (Hawaiian Shaved Ice)

Ms. Vogt will be residing in Lyons again soon where she previously lived for many years raising her now adult three daughters. Lucy is very familiar with our small-town feel community as she attended various meetings and Village Picnics with her father, Les Nagy, who worked for the Village for many years and was the infamous Kolacky baker for Town Meetings.

Lucy is very excited to be serving this wonderful community so please be sure to introduce yourself the next time you visit the Village Office.

Welcome Lucy!



## SUPERINTENDENT PUBLIC WORKS & WATER JACK O'DONOHUE

Congratulations Jack O'Donohue on your promotion!

Jack has served our Village since the summer of 2003 when he joined us as a Seasonal Employee. In 2010, Jack became our Full Time Water Operator.

We would like to Thank You Jack for your service and dedication to the Village and our Country. Jack served in the USMC after graduating High School. He was an L.A.A.D. Gunner (Low Altitude Air Defense) specializing in anti-air craft weaponry such as the Avenger Weapon System and Stinger Missiles.

Jack enjoys spending time with his wife Joey Marie and their fur baby. In his spare time, he likes grilling, sport shooting and tinkering with his truck.

His favorite part of his job is our friendly residents and working with his fellow employees.

Congratulations Jack!

### VILLAGE OF FOREST VIEW



THURSDAY, OCTOBER 31, 2019
Trick-Or-Treat Hours:
3:00 - ending at 7:30 P.M.

#### HALLOWEEN SAFETY TIPS

- Always use common sense
- Young children should always trick-or-treat with an adult
- Never trick-or-treat alone
- Plan your entire route and make sure your family knows what it is
- Wear a flame retardant costume
- Have your parents check your candy before you eat it
- Be careful of strangers
- Accept treats only in the doorway, NEVER go inside the house
- Don't play near lit jack-o-lanterns
- Visit only houses where lights are on
- WALK, DON'T RUN
- Walk on sidewalks
- Cross the street at the corner or crosswalk
- LOOK both ways before crossing the street
- Wear a watch
- Carry a flashlight



Do not hesitate to contact the Police Department at 708-788-0318, or if emergency dial 9-1-1, of any suspicious activity.





\*\* The Board meets in the Municipal Building on the second and fourth Tuesday of the month and the meetings begin at 7:00 P.M. and are open to the public \*\*

#### **June 25**

Approved removal of sixteen dead, dying and dangerous parkway trees by Brookfield Tree Service in an amount not to exceed \$15,000.

Approved Agreement with Lexipol Solutions for an Annual Law Enforcement Policy Manual and Daily Training Bulletins in an amount not to exceed \$5,530.

Deputy Police Chief's request approved to appoint Robert Smith as a Part-Time Radio Operator.

Approved Non-FOP employee salary ordinance.

#### July 9

Approved conversion of squad car #137 into a canine vehicle from Police Department Systems, Inc. and Jake the Striper in an amount not to exceed \$6,500.

Fire Chief informed the Board of the resignation of Jeremy Feinberg, Part-Time Firefighter/Paramedic.

#### July 23

Chief of Police's request approved to appoint Kerris Clayton as a Full-Time Police Officer and he was sworn in by Village Clerk, Joy Conklin.

Approved participation of three firefighters' in a Fire Apparatus Engineer/Operator Course at the Romeoville Fire Academy in an amount of \$1,350.

#### August 13

Approved appointment of Lucy Vogt as Village Office Administrative Assistant.

Approved replacement of curb and gutter and sidewalk at the Village Hall rear entrance by Maxx Paving and Concrete Inc. in an amount not to exceed \$14,000.

Ordinance approved authorizing the sale or disposal of certain surplus personal property.

Ordinance approved authorizing the addition of video gaming terminals at licensed establishments or licensed large truck stop establishments.

Approved purchase of one 2019 Ford Explorer Police Interceptor Utility AWD Squad in an amount not to exceed \$45,000.

Police Chief informed the Board of the resignation of Anthony Rocha, Part-Time Police Officer.

Fire Chief's request approved to appoint Paul Benn, Jeff Werner and Adam Lavery as Part-Time Firefighter/ Paramedics.

Fire Chief informed the Board of the resignation of Mitch Winklemann and Isaac Sherman as Part-Time Firefighter/
Paramedics.

#### August 27

Resolution approved in recognition of the retirement of long time employee LeeAnn Bernbaum.

Police Chief's request approved to appoint Wanda Hansen as a Part-Time Radio Operator.

Approved promotion of Jack O'Donohue to Superintendent Public Works and Water.

#### September 10, 2019

PRESENTATION: Certificate of Recognition for Deputy Fire Chief A. J. Aiardo, Fire Lieutenant Orlando Juarez, Firefighter Robert Aldape and Police Officer Kerris Clayton for their assistance provided to two Village residents in need of medical care on August 10, 2019.

Approved the proposal from Lauterbach & Amen, LLP, to provide actuarial valuation reports for the Police Pension Fund and actuarial valuation reports for the Fire Pension Fund

Approved the proposal from Walton Contractors for the replacement of the roof

shingles and rotted plywood at the Oak Park Garage.

Approved the appointment of Michelle Cipriani as a Full-Time Police Officer to the Forest View Police Department and she was sworn in by Village Clerk, Joy Conklin.

Fire Chief informed the Board of the resignation of Part-Time Firefighter Paramedic, Mike Schwerin from the Forest View Fire Department.

The Girl Scouts of Greater Chicago and Northwest Indiana to solicit funds for the Fall Product Program from October 1 to October 20, 2019 and the Cookie Program from January 1 to January 19, 2020

Stickney-Forest View Lions Club will hold their Annual Ham & Egg Breakfast on Sunday, November 24, 2019 from 7:30 a.m. to 12:00 noon and their Annual Spaghetti Dinner on Saturday, January 25, 2020 from 4:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. in the Treckler Hall.





### **FOREST VIEW PARK DISTRICT**



Spooky Egg Hunt & Halloween Fun

October 11<sup>th</sup> at 6:00 pm

Join us for an evening of Halloween Fun!

Starting at the Stickney Forest View Library 6800 43<sup>rd</sup> Street

Haunted House 6:00 - 8:00 pm

Then join us at the park (46<sup>th</sup> & Home Avenue)

Spooky Egg Hunt 8:30 pm SHARP

Bring a flashlight and a bag for your treats!

Stick around after the hunt for a Movie in the Park!







#### The Art of Science

Enjoy this special class where we will incorporate simple science lessons through art.

Create rainbows and a leaf print canvas masterpiece.

Wednesday's 10/9, 10/16, 10/23 4:00 – 5:00 pm

Ages 5-9 \$15.00 includes all three classes Registration Required



Pre-Registration is required for events and can be done by emailing

jessica@forestviewparkdistrict.org

Join our Facebook page to view details for these events

www.facebook.com/forestviewparkdistrict

